

TRANSPORTATION PLANNING

PLANNING AND BUILDING DEPARTMENT

August 18, 2022

Dear Property Owner:

Re: Project Notification - Matchett Multi-Use Trail Phase 2

City of Windsor Tender 39-22

Please be advised, the City of Windsor – Transportation Planning Department, will be undertaking a project to construct: a multi-use trail along Matchett between E.C. ROW Expressway West Off Ramp and Broadway Street and is scheduled to commence shortly. This work is a Schedule A+ project under the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment.

During construction, signs will be posted indicating that PORTIONS of the road will be temporarily closed, but local traffic will be accommodated as much as possible.

The Contractor for this project is **Sterling Ridge Infrastructure Inc.**, with **Mr. Joe Pirillo** serving as **Project Manager (telephone 519-981-1090)** and the Consultant for this project is **Dillon Consulting Ltd.**, with **Mr. Tyler Nantais** serving as the **Project Manager (telephone 519-564-4165)**.

Included in the work is surface restoration in which the Contractor is required to restore any driveways affected by the construction to at least equal their pre-construction conditions. Any existing lawns damaged by the construction will be restored. To ensure proper restoration, photos have been taken of the area prior to construction.

It should be noted that the City does not require the Contractor to restore fences, shrubs, hedges, or decorative landscaping which is on the public right-of-way.

All property owners are urged to remove such items in order to avoid unnecessary damage.

Regarding public safety, it should be stressed that construction sites have many potential hazards. All area residents and general public should exercise extreme caution.

It is inevitable that construction will cause some inconvenience in your area (e.g. driveways may not be accessible for short periods of time). Every effort will be made to minimize these inconveniences.

Should you have further questions related to the upcoming construction, please contact Ms. Josie Liburdi at 519-255-6100 ext. 6145.

We appreciate your patience and cooperation during construction.

Sincerely.

Jeff⊮Hagan, P, ∕z∕ng., PTOE

Transportation Planning Senior Engineer, Transportation Planning Services